
4740 North Henry Blvd. 
Stockbridge, GA  30281 

Phone: 770.474.7777 

Fax: 770.474.7775 

Email: spcusa7777@gmail.com 

S t o c k b r i d g e  P r e s b y t e r i a n  C h u r c h  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    

 
                                    

       1  

2 
World Communion 
Sunday  
6:00   Youth Group 

 
 
 
 
 

(Aaron Roberts) 

3   

7:00    AA Mtg. 
 
 
 
 

4 
 12:00    PW #1 Circle 
   6:00    Worship/CE Meeting     
   7:00    Boy Scouts 
   

5 

  7:30 AM   AA Mtg. 
  5:00         G&G  
  6:00         PW #2 Circle 
  6:00         Handbell Rehearsal 
  7:00         Choir Rehearsal 
 

6 
10:00    Women’s Bible Study 
  7:00    AA Mtg. 
 
 
  
 

7 
7:00 
Girl Scouts    

8 
12-2:00  PHO          

9    

12:00   Young Adults 
  6:00   Youth Group 
     
 
 
 

(Cooper Keller) 

10 
7:00   AA Mtg. 
 

 

11 
9:00     Early Risers 
7:00     Boy Scouts 
 
 

 

12 

7:30 AM    AA Mtg. 
5:00          G&G 
6:00          Handbell Rehearsal 
7:00          Choir Rehearsal 

13      

 10:00    Bridge Family Baskets 
   5:30    Resources Meeting  
   7:00    AA Mtg.  

  

14 
7:00 
Girl Scouts 
         
 

 

15 

12-2:00 PHO 

16 
12:00  Witness Meeting 
 
  6:00 Youth Group 
 
 
 
 
 

  
(Laura Richardson) 

17 

7:00   AA Mtg. 
 

 

18 
9:00     Early Risers 
7:00     Boy Scouts 
7:00     Stated Session Meeting 
 

19 
7:30 AM  AA Mtg. 
5:00        G&G 
6:00        Handbell Rehearsal 
7:00        Choir Rehearsal 
 

20 

  10:00    Women’s Bible Study  
    7:00    AA Mtg. 

 

21 
7:00 
Girl Scouts 
 

22 

12-2:00 PHO 
 

 

 

23         
 
6:00   Youth  Group 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(Carol Abbott) 

24 
7:00   AA Mtg. 

25 
9:00    Early Risers 
7:00    Boy Scouts 

26 
7:30 AM  AA Mtg. 
5:00        G&G 
6:00        Handbell Rehearsal 
7:00        Choir Rehearsal  
 

27 
  7:00    AA Mtg.  

28 

7:00  
Youth Lock-In 

29 
12-2:00 PHO 

30    

No Youth Meeting 
 

(Jim Beisner) 

31 
7:00   AA Mtg. 

   

  

OCTOBER 2016 

Oct   1   Cheri Bailey 
Oct   4   Monica Andrea Baxter 
Oct   4   Scottie Bundrick 
Oct   5   John Dunn 
Oct  11  Judy Simmons 
Oct  15  Sondra Martin 
Oct  16  Zina Forsyth 
Oct  16  Edward Maccombie 
Oct  17  Carlton Smith 
Oct  22  Jeffrey Cochran 
Oct  28   Cydnee Keller 
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Stockbridge Presbyterian Church 

October 2016 

Oct   2   Psalm 80 
              Romans 12:14-18 
                “World Communion Sunday” 
 
Oct   9   Psalm 137 
              Lamentations 3:19-26 
             “When It Just Doesn’t Make Sense” 
 
Oct 16   Psalm 42 
            1 Thessalonians 5:15-18 
              “Falling in Love with God” 
 
Oct  23   Luke 6:12 
  Acts 3:19-21 
  “Garbo Was On to Something” 
 
Oct  30 Psalm 119:137-144 
  Habakkuk 1:1-4, 2:1-4 
  “Hope That Is Not Seen” 

 
Most of you know that I’m a pretty fanati-
cal dog lover, and the dogs I love the best 

are little mutts that we rescue from shelters, animal 
control, or just flat-out bad situations.  After a day or 
two of transition time, while they try and figure out 
where they are and who in the world are these 
strange people and other dog(s), they settle in and 
are the happiest, 
most affectionate, 
and (I really think 
this is true) grateful 
dogs you could im-
agine.  I love each 
one so much!  One 
of the reasons 
they’re so easy to 
love is that they 
themselves are so 
loving. 
We rescued Elsa when she was already old – the vets 
thought she was at least 10, had already come 
through cancer, and had had a very hard life, proba-
bly as a puppy mill breeder dog.  So sweet and shy!  
It took her a little longer to get used to us and she 
remained very timid around strangers, but eventually 
we discovered an Elsa who loved cuddling and would 
actually play a little and chase her tail just for fun.  
Elsa stayed with us and was our girl for 3 years. 
 
Lots of vet bills!  Which no one minded a bit.  But then 
recently, she got sick and there would be no recovery, 
so when her distress got to be too much, we took her 
to be put down.  Ugh, what a day.  Very sad.  Still 
sad.  But we did what was best for Elsa, so we’re ok.  
It’s just that now the house feels different and empty.  
Somebody’s not there who should be there. 
 
And what, you’re asking, is the point of this long, sad 
tale?  Well, there really is one!  That feeling of 
“Somebody’s not there who should be there” hits me 
sometimes on Sunday mornings, as I welcome you all 
to worship and the service starts.  Since we Presby-
terians are so staunch about always sitting in the 
same seats, it’s easy for me to tell who’s not there 
that day.  Sometimes you’ve already let me know 
you’re going to be absent.  But many who read this 

newsletter every month haven’t been here in a looong 
time, and I think of you as I face the congregation on 
Sunday mornings.  I know you still consider SPC 
“your” church.  And I know you love the congregation 
and the church’s many ministries.  But where are you? 
 
Don’t ever think for one minute that it doesn’t matter if 
you come or not.  It matters to you and it matters to 
the people in the sanctuary.  Don’t ever think you’ve 
been forgotten or you’re not important.  You are AL-
WAYS remembered and you’re an essential part of 
this congregation.  It’s not only your own need for this 
connection with God and with each other – and you’ll 
always have that need, even if you think you don’t – 
it’s also that SPC needs you.  The place doesn’t feel 
right without you.  There’s a seat and a ministry that 
ONLY you can fill. 
 
People who love Stockbridge Presbyterian need to be 
here!  God is leading us in new ways and new direc-
tions.  Here there is comfort and challenge, joy and 
friendship.  And the place would just feel so much 
“righter” if you were a deeper part of it!  You know 
what your heart is telling you – just get your body to 
agree and get moving!   
 
Much love to you all.  See you in church – 
 
Susan 

UPCOMING SERMONS 
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YOUTH NEWS 
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  In the past your support in pay-
ing the Presbytery of Greater 
Atlanta per capita has been great-
ly appreciated.  The Session is 
again asking your support with per 
capita in 2016 by providing a gift 
of $22.00 per  SPC member.  
Thank you. 

WITNESS 

Hello SPC, 
 October is upon us, and that means it’s 
time for fall events! Pumpkin carving, apple 
bobbing, and trick-or-treating are all wonderful 
and exciting things families do together to 
make life long memories. We are hoping to 
make some of these types of memories with 
the youth and with our neighbors at Pine Hills! 
We will be having a lock-in and service project 
for the youth and college students Friday, Octo-
ber 28 - Saturday, October 29. We will meet at 
7pm in the fellowship hall on Friday, October 
28th for snacks, games, a scavenger hunt, a 
devotional, and a piñata! Feel free to invite 
friends, but I do need a signed permission form 
from everyone (under 18) who is planning on 
attending. We will then get up the next morning 
on Saturday, October 29th to have breakfast, 
pack up, and head over to the Pine Hills com-
munity to host games and a trunk-or-treat for 
the neighborhood kids! Lunch will be provided. 
Pick up will be at 1:30 p.m. at the church. If you 
need to come late on Friday, you can…we’ll be 
there all night! If you can’t come Friday, but 
want to help out on Saturday, then come on 
over! However, we do need EVERYONE on 
Saturday. This is an incredibly important out-
reach that the church is doing, and the youth 
are  essential to making this ministry special. 
Our church is showing the love of Jesus by 
making friends with our neighbors, and we 
need the youth to be part of this process. It will 
be fun for all, so please make sure to mark it on 
your calendar, let me know you are coming, 
and give me the permission forms. Remember 
to bring a pillow, sleeping bag, toiletries, a 
change of clothes, and whatever else you may 
need for an overnight stay. 
 
Here is our schedule for October: 
Sunday, October 2: regular youth meeting  
6-7:30pm in the fellowship hall. 
Sunday, October 9: regular youth meeting. 
Sunday ,October 16: regular youth meeting. 
Sunday, October 23: regular youth meeting. 
Friday, October 28-Saturday October 29: Lock-
in/service project. 
Sunday, October 30: no youth! Enjoy the holi-
day! 
 We have finished Jonah and we will be 
beginning a study called “Dare to Dream” 
where we talk about God’s calling for us in life 
and dreaming “God-sized” dreams. This is a 
great opportunity to start thinking about your 
gifts and talents, and how you can use them to 
glorify God! We are also going to begin plan-
ning for a Christmas service project and a fall 
fundraiser for next year’s mission trip. There’s a 
lot going on in the SPC youth group, and you 

 

 

 
 
 
Circle #1 meets the 1st Tuesday  @ 12:00 
Noon in the Fellowship Hall 
Circle #2 meets 1st Wednesday @ 6:00 PM in 
the Parlor, September - June 

                         Goodness &  

                         Groceries Ministry  

Our Goodness and Groceries Ministry will 
resume on Wednesday, September 7, 
2016 at 5:00 PM.  We are continuing our 
partnership with Food Depot, Cotton Indi-
an Elementary, Smith Barnes Elemen-
tary, and Stockbridge Middle School to 
insure no child goes hungry on the week-
ends.  And now we’re also partnering with 
Dutchtown Middle School! If you are look-
ing for a way to serve God by serving 
others, please join us in the Fellowship 
Hall.  

 

 

 

 

Save the Date!  

Sailboat Church 

Helping Our Church 

Rethink Its Mission and Practice 

 

 

 
 

 
Saturday, November 12, 2016 

YOUTH NEWS 

definitely don’t want to miss out! Come hang 
out and grow with us! 
 
Blessings, 
Glory Cumbow 

Sailboat Retreat 

No one will want to miss out on a wonderful day of 

caring and sharing with our church family, while 

renewing our relationship with the Holy Spirit.  A 

registration sheet is in the narthex for all of you to 

sign up for the "Sailboat Retreat" on Saturday, 

November 12, 2016 from 9:00 AM until 4:00 

PM.  We need to know how many will be joining us 

for the delicious lunch being prepared.  Just think 

no cost, no preparations, just fun.  For those of you 

who enjoyed our Maundy Thursday dinner and 

sharing, you will be even more surprised with our 

retreat.  For those of you who could not be with us 

for Maundy Thursday, don't miss this one.  We 

would love to see each and every member there. 

     Bridge Family Baskets 
           
   Bridge Family Baskets meets on the  
                      second Thursday of every month at  
                      10:00 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall.  
   Our  next meeting is on Thursday, 
   October  13, 2016.   

PINE HILLS OUTREACH 
 

The plans are being finalized for our Pine 
Hills Outreach Program and we want to 
thank each and every one of you for your 
tremendous support.  We continue to need 
your prayers for a successful adventure 
each Saturday while visiting our neighbors.  
The first Saturday is October 8, 2016, from 
12:00 Noon - 2:00 p.m.  Volunteers doing 
food preparation should meet at the church 
at 10:00 a.m. on their designated Saturday.  
Volunteers helping to set up or who are 
scheduled to visit Pine Hills should meet at 
the church at 11:00 a.m.  We will travel to-
gether as a group to Pine Hills.  If you have 
any questions, please contact Sue Scheer, 
Aaron Roberts, or Janna Szeto.    

Clerkõs Report:   
The Session received a letter from Wesley Way 
United Methodist Church in McDonough, GA. 
Requesting a letter of transfer for Bob and Cindy 
Strong  
 
The Session received a letter from the Presbyteri-
an Homes of Georgia thanking us for our donation 
to the Caring Hands Fund for $34.00.   
 
The Session received a letter from the Presbytery 
of Greater Atlanta indicating SPC’s annual giving 
status through the 1st quarter of the fiscal year.   
 
The Consent Agenda was approved for August     
 
Jim reminded the Session that performance evalu-
ations are due prior to the budget meeting on 
September 18, 2016. 
 
Jim also reminded the Session the budget meeting 
is scheduled for September 18, 2016 after wor-
ship. 
 
                     
Resources Committee: 
The Session approved semi-annual maintenance 
on the church elevator at a cost of $225.00 per 
visit. 
 
July 2016 financial statements. 
 
Witness Committee: 
The Session approved the recommended changes 
to the annual golf tournament. 
 
Worship & Christian Education Committee: 
 No issues or recommendations.     
 
Pastorõs Report:   
 Susan discuss attending the Presbytery Meeting 
on Saturday, August 20, 2016 with the commis-
sioners assigned to attend the meeting. 
 
New Business:   
Resources Committee presented a proposal to 
dissolve the General Fund designated purpose 
fund accounts of Back to School, Camp Calvin 
Scholarship, Brown Family Fund, Van Fund, and 
Vacation Bible School.  A discussion ensued and 
the proposal was passed.  The Session also ap-
proved the following funds: General Fund, Mission 
Fund, Memorial Fund, Building Fund, Lona Bennet 
Scholarship Fund, and Youth Fund.  The Golf 
Account will be closed and placed in the Mission 
Fund. 
 
Called Meetings: 
 
August 14, 2016 
Rev. Bennett stated the reason for the meeting 
was to discuss readings in “Jesus Calling” or “Our 
Daily Bread” and Chapter 8 in “Sailboat Church” 
 
Aaron selected several readings in “Our Daily 
Bread” and discussed the impact of the devotion-
als on him.  Further discussion by members of the 
Session followed. 
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BEADLE 
       
Oct    2 Aaron Roberts 
Oct    9 Cooper Keller 
Oct  16 Laura Richardson 
Oct  23 Carol Abbott  
Oct  30         Jim Beisner 

ACOLYTE 
 
Oct    2 Monica Andrea Coutin-Baxter 
Oct    9 Elora Newsome 
Oct  16 Aubrey & Miranda Morrow 
Oct  23 TBD 
Oct  30  Sydney Holloway 
    

 LITURGISTS 
 

Oct   2 Aaron Roberts 
Oct   9 Cooper Keller 
Oct 16 Laura Richardson 
Oct 23 Carol Abbott 
Oct 30          Jim Beisner 
            

CHILDRENõS SERMON 
                   
Oct   2 Tami Pass 
Oct   9 Sue Scheer  
Oct 16   Stephanie Dunn 
Oct 23 Betsy Sierra 
Oct 30          John Dunn 
 

CHILDRENõS WORSHIP WORKERS 
 
Oct    2  The Keller Family 
Oct    9         The Roberts Family 
Oct  16 The Mani Family 
Oct  23 The Rasar Family 
Oct  30         Allie Dunn 

OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE 

Every Sunday morning at  9:00 AM a 
delicious breakfast is served in the 
Fellowship Hall. This is a wonderful 
time of fellowship.  
Please consider signing up to prepare 
a breakfast one Sunday. The sign up 
sheet is located on the refrigerator in 
the fellowship hall.   

Susan led a discussion on Chapter 8 of “Sailboat 
Church” in which Session members described 
passages they felt important. 
 
The reason for the meeting having been accom-
plished, Aaron Roberts closed the meeting with 
prayer. 
 
August 28, 2016 
Rev. Bennett stated the reason for the meeting 
was to discuss and vote on moving the date of 
Channah Daniels from August 28, 2016 to Sep-
tember 18, 2016 and having Chandler Pass be 
baptized on September 11, 2016. 
The Session approved both baptism dates. 
 
Jim presented a letter from 1st Christian Church of 
Stockbridge inviting the congregation to a singing 
and praise service on September 25, 2016 at 6:00 
pm.  The Session approved announcing the ser-
vice in the newsletter 
 
The reason for the meeting having been accom-
plished, Rev. Bennett closed the meeting with 
prayer. 

   
 
 
 
The  Wo m en 's  B i b l e  S tu dy  g ro up                                                          
meets on the 1st, 3rd, 4th and sometimes 5th 

Thursday of the month at 10:00 A.M. in the con-
ference room.  Please join us! 

Handbell Rehearsals are on Wednesday 
nights at 6:00 p.m., right before choir prac-
tice in the choir room, and will last 45 
minutes.  Any questions please see Dorothy 
Clark, or email her at dec721@bellsouth.net.   
Please come and check us out! 

SESSION NEWS 

Another successful yard sale is behind us.  
All the proceeds -  a whopping $800 - will go 
into our Mission Fund.   
Thank you to all of our volunteers, our bak-
ers, and to everyone who donated items for 
the yard sale.   
Remember it is never to early  to start sav-
ing items for the 2017 Yard Sale!   

  Mark your calendars!  

Relay for Life 2017   
April 28, 2017  
Venue:  Salem Baptist Church  
M[X`X ÇMbba Hhg <TaVXeÈ 
 
LgTl ÇgbbaXW"  for more information!  


